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When trying to analyze the Strengths and Weaknesses of the Periodic Reporting process, we should ask the preliminary questions:

- What are the objectives of the Periodic Monitoring? Are they clearly defined?

- What are we trying to monitor?

   The World Heritage List (including the gaps) ?

   SOC of each individual site on the list?

   State of Management?

Following the answers to those questions, analyzing the full periodic reporting cycle,

We should ask:

- Have we achieved the objectives as defined?

- Are we using the best possible tools?

- What has been done with the results of the monitoring? Is it effective?

Prior to the analysis, which will be carried out during 2006, ICOMOS wishes to bring its first impressions.
STRENGTHS:

1. The process itself. Monitoring should be a routine  professional activity, unfortunately not always regularly practiced. In this case it is carried out as a state commitment with regular reporting. 

2. Collection of information, following format and rules – not common nor practiced all over.

WEAKNESSES.

1. Very weak and not consistent level of documentation, submitted with the nomination files. Lack of proper documentation makes real monitoring, mainly of State of Conservation, practically impossible. While the actual SOC can be monitored, the changes can not. The changes between one monitoring cycle and the next one, will also be difficult to measure and monitor.
2. The analysis of the results are too statistically oriented. They are less qualitative than we think they should be.

3. The process seems to be too complicated and long – which makes it expensive, discouraging and probably encouraging "short cuts".

4. Monitoring of buffer zones needs strengthening.

Several suggested actions:

- The process should be simplified, not compromising the results and quality.

- Documentation submitted with the nomination files should follow clear specifications, with future monitoring as one of its main objectives.

A documentation annex to the Operational Guidelines is recommended.
- Proper, measurable, SOC indicators should be described with every nomination.
(described risks, as required now by the nomination format, are not very helpful when used for monitoring. "Growing number of visitors" for example, is too general, if it does not follow a carrying capacity analysis or indicators measuring the damage caused by this growing number)   
